
Village of Hastings-on-Hudson 

Safety Council 

January 18, 2018 

 

The Safety Council held a regular meeting on Thursday, January 18, 2018, at 7:00 p.m. in the 
Conference Room of the Hastings-on-Hudson Municipal Building. 

 

Present: Greg Bassman, Chairperson 

  Anthony Visalli, Chief of Police 

  Michael Gunther, Superintendent of Public Works 

  Martin Gunther, Fire Chief 

  Robert Wilt, Council Member 

 

1. Stop Signs at Yale/Warren and Yale/Amherst 
Council members discussed the safety of placing more stop signs on a short street. It has 
been decided that two (2) stop signs will be added in both directions on Yale and none on 
Warren and Amherst. 
 

2. Improving Crosswalk Safety at the County Trail-Way Crossing/Farragut Avenue 
Council members received a request from a resident to add more signage to the crosswalk 
as it is dangerous to cross when cars are driving off Saw Mill Parkway. It was determined 
that Farragut Avenue off the Parkway is the State’s jurisdiction and the crosswalk is the 
County’s jurisdiction, therefore, they maintain the crosswalk and the signs. Chief will 
write to the resident and explain.  

A vote was required for the position of Chairperson. A motion was made by Chief Vasilli in 
favor of Greg Bassman and seconded by Michael Gunther. The vote was unanimous. 

 

Being no further business, the meeting was adjourned. 

 

The next meeting of the Safety Council will be Thursday, February 15, 2018 


